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after my father. That part of the plateau above 6,000 feet I called
Hollick-Kenyon Plateau. We set up our balloon-silk tent and took
repeated altitudes of the sun with the sextant.
After nineteen hours at Camp I we again took to the air at 17.00
on November 24 in calm weather, but looking thick ahead. We
felt we must push on, for our chances of a successful crossing were
decreased in proportion to the time we lost at any one place. We
soon experienced low visibility, and at the end of a short half-hour
we were finally forced to land again, with a ground elevation of
6,000 feet. We were surprised at the ease with which we could land
or take off on a hard surface. It required no more than fifty yards
to rise from the snow when we left the first camp on November 24.
This is all the more remarkable since we had no assisting wind, and
since we were at an elevation of 6,400 feet above sea-level.
At Camp II we waited three days for good weather, trying
strenuously and continually, but fortunately unsuccessfully, to fix
our position. I say "fortunately" because the number of observations
we made here were useful later in tracing the error of our sextant.
After getting only a very rough approximation to our position, we
took off in great uncertainty about the precise direction of Little
America.
This was on November 27. After ninety miles we landed in a
fog, and at 02.30 a blizzard was upon us. On November 28, 29, and
30 we ky all day in our sleeping-bags with drift and gale reaching
fifty miles per hour. By November 30 there were huge drifts around
the plane, and the cockpits were full of snow. We were unable to
get into communication with the Wyatt Earp, although on
November 30 we got three time ticks from Buenos Aires. We were
600 miles from Little America and probably had not enough fuel left
to get there. I considered this stay at Camp III as the low-water
mark of our flight.
However, with our prospect appearing so dark, our situation was
improving. At Camp III we luckily thought of the simple ex-
pedient of adjusting tic bubble of our sextant on the snow horizon
when the index read zero. This showed that the sextant had after
the first observation developed an index error of eighty-two minutes
of arc, and that it had been apparently constant. We reduced it to
an uncertainty of about 4', enabling us to fix our position and to set

